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January 25, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
As required by a proviso contained within the 2010 Budget Appropriation Ordinance 16717, enclosed is a report that addresses Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO) budget reductions and their effect on the Public Defense Payment Model and a motion to accept the report.
Of this appropriation, $562,968 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive, in conjunction with the prosecuting attorney, develops a report and the council accepts by motion the report that identifies how the prosecuting attorney will address staffing and compensation resulting from budget reductions and what the executive identifies as the effect of the prosecuting attorney’s office decision upon the public defense payment model.

The 2010 Adopted Budget for the PAO included a contra of $534,256.  If the PAO chose to manage this contra through an operational shutdown or other method that resulted in the effective reduction in the rates of pay of its attorneys, then comparable savings could be achieved in the public defense contracts due to the principle of parity in the Public Defense Payment Model.  Department of Community and Human Services and Office of Management and Budget staff have discussed this proviso with the PAO.  The PAO has stated that it will manage its contra without implementing a shut down of operations or other means that would have an impact on how salary parity is calculated in the Public Defense Payment Model.

Because the proviso in the Office of Public Defense (OPD) budget restricted the expenditure and encumbrance of $562,968 in funds for the defense contracts, OPD amended each defense contractor contract, effective January 1, 2010, to spread a reduction equivalent to the restricted amount among the defense contractors.  

I request that the King County Council accept this report by motion and release the expenditure restriction.  This will enable OPD to amend the contracts again to restore the previous reduction of $562,968.
If you have any questions, or need additional information, please feel free to contact Jackie MacLean, Director of the Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100, or David Hocraffer, The Public Defender, at 206-296-7641.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Anne Daly, Director, Society of Counsel Representing Accused Persons
Eileen Farley, Director, Northwest Defenders Association

Don Madsen, Director, Associated Counsel for the Accused

Floris Mikkelsen, Director, The Defender Association
The Honorable Dan Satterberg, King County Prosecuting Attorney

Toni Rezab, Acting Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Krista Camenzind, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)

V. David Hocraffer, The Public Defender, Office of the Public Defender, DCHS

